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Dear Friends,

At the beginning of February our churches celebrate the
Presentation of Christ or Candlemas. It's documented in Luke
chapter 2 verses 25-40 and tells of Mary & Joseph bringing the
baby Jesus into the temple in Jerusalem. They were obviously not a wealthy couple as
their offering was just two turtle doves - or the Offering of the Poor. However, they were
greeted with great excitement by the old man Simeon, who recognised the baby as being a
‘Light' to the world.

There is something truly beautiful about light. We see it reflected in the faces of children as
they see Christmas lights for the first time.

We look forward to the changing of the seasons, bringing us more daylight hours. We
welcome the dawn of each new day with all the anticipation and perhaps even the
challenges it sets out before us.

If we thought that 2020 was a challenging and dark year for so many people, then 2021
promised much before delivering very little. We learnt that human beings can't control
everything and are not invincible kings of the world. Infection, illness, bereavement, death
& isolation can't be organised according to our convenience.

The Bible tells us that the child Jesus, was born into a land under oppression & fear. He
was born into a family knowing the hardship of poverty and the discrimination created by
His unusual birth. He was to suffer persecution and know the pain of loss and
bereavement. Yet, Simeon knew that this child was to be the salvation of all people.Simeon
realised that this was the long-awaited child promised to redeem the world. His description
of Jesus as a light is a powerful metaphor.

When we find ourselves struggling through difficult times, we need to remind ourselves that
however dark circumstances seem to be, the light of God's presence cannot be snuffed
out.

May we keep the brightness of His light in our hearts, minds and in our lives as we
journey through this coming year.

Arwv
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Acton
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27"Feb  8:00 am Communion, 11 am Morning Prayer
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11:00 am Service of the Word

11:00 am Cafe Church

11:00 am Communion

11:00 am Messy Church

11:00 am United at Wettenhall St Davids Day

No Service
9:30 am Communion
No Service
9:30 am Morning Prayer
11:00 am United at Wettenhall St Davids Day

11:00 am All Age

11:00 am Communion

11:00 am Special Service (For 80" Anniversary of Fall of Singapore)
6:30 pm Communion

11:00 am United at Wettenhall St Davids Day



St David’s Church Wettenhall

Sidespersons Cleaning & Flowers
6"|Feb | Brownies Mrs E Carr &
Mrs A Nicholas

Mrs M Sherry

Mrs A Brooks

Visit: www.wettenhallchurch.org

From The Register Neighbourhood Watch

Funeral Services Wettenhall Neighbourhood Watch is looking
21st December 2021 Robert Edge - for a Coordinator and Deputy Coordinator
followed by cremation. to take over the running of the group.

Interested? Want to know more? Contact

22nd December 2021 Margaret Helen wettenhallnw@gmail.com

Hollinshead - followed by burial.

Our thoughts and prayers are with all
families and friends mourning their loved
ones at this sad time.

Childrens Society Boxes

Thank you to everyone who returned their
Home Collecting Boxes for the Childrens
society in December. The wonderful sum of
£131.50 has been forwarded to further their
amazing work.

Church Cottage Apples

Thanks to Patrick, Sally and family for
raising £40 for St David's. This was from

donations given in return for their delicious
apples displayed at the gate with an Coffee & Cake

honesty box.. A brilliant result! The next meetings will be on

Thursday 3™ February & 3 March
Diary Date from 10-12noon!

. | .
Please make a note - St. David's Patronal Everyone is very welcome to pop in for

Festival will be celebrated on Sunday 6th as little or as long as they wish.
March at 11am.

Special Service

We are extremely fortunate and honoured
to welcome Julie Summers, granddaughter
of Brigadier Sir Philip Toosey to speak to

us at the Morning Service on 20th February
at 11am as part of the 80th Anniversary of
the Fall of Singapore.

www.ourwatch.org.uk




Christmas Celebrations

In spite of the gloom and doom of December, St. David's sparkled with the 'Tree Light
Switch-On' ceremony on the 12th. Chris Pope produced a spectacular display which has
been greatly appreciated by villagers and passing travellers too! Inside the church, the
beautiful poinsettias, candles, window and wall decorations added to the joyful Christmas
celebrations.

The annual carol service was followed by the customary mince pies and mulled wine.
Thanks to all those who provided the delicious refreshments.

Our Christmas Eve Crib service produced a spontaneous and colourful Nativity Scene
enjoyed by all ages!




Remembering Archbishop Desmond Tutu

o

St.Davids lit Purple to remember
Archbishop Desmond Tutu

Desmond Mpilo Tutu OMSG CH GCStJ (7
October 1931 — 26 December 2021) was
a South African Anglican bishop and
theologian, known for his work as an anti-
apartheid and human rights activist. He
was Bishop of Johannesburg from 1985 to
1986 and then Archbishop of Cape Town
from 1986 to 1996, in both cases being
the first black African to hold the position.
Theologically, he sought to fuse ideas
from black theology with African theology.

By Benny Gool - Transferred from en.wikipedia to Commons.,
Public Domain, https://commons.wikimedia.org/w/
index.php?curid=48329

Darnhall Brownies

Georgia became the latest member of 1st Darnhall Brownies and was enrolled at the end
of December.
At the beginning of January the Brownies began with a New Year Party. There was pizza

galore, along with games, dancing and prizes. Everyone enjoyed a fabulous evening.




St Valentine February 14"

We all know about the Feast of St.
Valentine on February 14th, celebrated
throughout the Western world. The
hearts, flowers, cards and pink cakes
brighten up a time of year which is
often cold, dark and wet.

There are several stories about
Valentine, but most say that he was a
3rd century Bishop or priest in Terni,
in Italy. He supported Christians, and
evangelized for Jesus, at a time when
Christians were a persecuted minority.
He is said to have
married
Christian
couples which
meant that the
men could not
be conscripted
into the pagan
Roman army. At
each marriage
the couples were
given heart

| shaped messages
| to commemorate

Valentine was
arrested and put under house arrest
with Judge Asterius, who had a blind
daughter. After discussing Valentine’s
faith, the judge tested him by asking
him to restore the sight of the girl in
Jesus’ name. Valentine did restore her
sight and the judge, and all his
household, were baptized into the
Christian faith.

Valentine continued to evangelize and
was arrested again and transferred to
Rome, to the Emperor Claudius II.
The two men developed a friendship,
but when Valentine tried to convert
Claudius to Christianity he was
condemned to death for his actions.
Valentine wrote to Judge Asterius’s
daughter to tell her of his situation

and is said to have signed off his
message with the words “......from your
Valentine’, the inspiration for our own
cards and letters each year.

Valentine refused to deny his faith and
was beaten and beheaded on February
14th 269. He was buried outside the
Flaminian Gate in Rome. It may be
rather gruesome for Valentine’s Day,
but his skull is displayed in the
Basilica of the Santa Maria in
Cosmedin in Rome. It wears a crown
of flowers. Nearer to home there are
other relics of the saint in Whitefriar
Street Carmelite Church in Dublin, a
busy location every February.

Think about all the happiness,
mystery and romance we would have
missed every year if St. Valentine had
never conducted those marriages in
Rome in the 3rd Century. If you
celebrate his Feast Day with a special
meal, raise a toast to his faith and
martyrdom.

Heather Pope
=



Calveley School

Children at Calveley have had an exciting start to the New Year. Children in years 3 to 6
have taken part in a Bike Ability workshop where they brought their own bikes and helmets
to school. They learnt about how to stay safe when riding on the road and how to look after
their bike.

In year 1 and 2 two children have started reading their new text “The Bog Baby”. They had
a lovely surprise when a woodland habitat mysteriously appeared in their room. Children in
nursery and reception have also begun to explore their new book “Juniper Jupiter”, looking
at superheroes and superpowers.

The whole school enjoyed Maths Day. Children dressed up as maths rock stars and took
part in lots of games and quizzes throughout the day, developing their number and times
tables knowledge. We loved all the different outfits!
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Cross Country Pages

HAPPYRNBURTHDAY
this month to

Herbie Major Mollie Yarwood
Louie Elliott Niamh Ward
Madison Warrington Poppy Rowland
Missy Shaw

Ladies Lunch

Thursday February 10t
at
Farmers Arms, Ravensmoor
12:30 pm - Cost: £10
For Further details contact:
Isobel (624521) or Ann (528273)

Lest We Forget Mobile Library

Lest we forget..........

There will be special events and
Commemorative Services during the
middle of February for the 80th
Anniversary of the Fall of Singapore.
Further details are available on the Far
East Prisoners of War (FEPOW)
website and the National Memorial
Arboretum.

Accession Day Service

St Mary’s, Nantwich

Sunday 6th February marks the 70th
anniversary of the commencement of the
reign of the Queen. While the Platinum
Jubilee celebrations are focused at the
beginning of June, this is a significant date,
and the Book of Common Prayer includes
an Accession Service for use annually,
which on this day we will combine with a
service of Choral Evensong at 6pm. The
preacher will be Canon lan Davenport,
Chaplain to the Queen. The service will be
followed by a glass of wine and light
refreshments.

You are warmly invited to attend, If you
would like to attend please notify Rev Anne
Lawson so we have an idea of numbers.
All the best

The Revd Dr Mark Hart

Rector of Nantwich
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West Midlands Ambulance Service

The Patient Transport Service is operated by West Midlands Ambulance Service WMAS
and covers Cheshire East

To arrange transport, please call direct on 0345 425 0050.

The booking line is 8am to 6pm Monday to Friday

There is a high volume of calls so it may take a little while to speak to a team member.
You will need the following information:

Name

Date of birth

NHS Number

GP Name and Practice

Date and time of appointment

Details of medical/mobility needs

Collection and destination address — ie home to Leighton, including post codes
You will be asked a few eligibility questions once you speak to the team

I hope this is useful to you all please do feel free to share

Debra Lindop | Communities | People Directorate | Cheshire East Council

Community Development Officer

Mobile : 0773 6694443

Floor 3 Delamere House, Delamere Street, Crewe

Cheshire Eaﬁl'

Council %

HI QUALITY HAYLAGE

We are
Cheshire East

HAYLAGE, HAY AND STRAW
IN LARGE OR SMALL BALES

SHAVINGS AND EASI-BED
ALSO AVAILABLE

Contact Ann or Roger on
01270-528273 or 0776-8881487
For price and delivery information

www. haylagefromnicholas.co.uk

===
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Qil distributors to home, farm & industry

)

MNWF Fuels employ local pecple with lecal knowledge who *  Friendly, prompt service
are based at our fuel depot in Nantwich, This means we *  Emergency Deliveries

b ivalled k I f th d I ; ;
SR THFORNGE neivieciii oot cmer-onel ey *  Tractor Diesel and Lubricants

keep fuel in stock so we con offer an outstanding delivery
*  Rood Fuels and Fuel Cards

SErVICE.
*  Boiler Servicing

Whether you are locking for fuel ail deliveries to your heme, | * Tank Replacement

business or farm - please call our lecal, fost and friendly *  Budget Payment Plons

team on 01829 26067 2, they will be delighted ta help. +  Automotic Top-Up Service

01829 260672

www.nwifuels.co.uk
'1 NWF Fuels, Wardle, Nantwich, Cheshire, CW5 6AF




ASH HOUSE BEEF

Wettenhall, Wmsfurd Chzshrre u‘:W? 4DQ

el: 01829 760 622 Mob: 07857 545 558

www .ashhousebeef.co.uk

Spicy Pork Casserole with Apricots

Serves 6

Ingredients Method
20z/50g dried apricots « Soak apricots in cider overnight.
1/4pint/150mlis chicken stock + Fry pork in oil until well browned. Lift out of
1 plnt/570m| dry cider pan and place in large casserole.
Juice of 2 oranges -4-6 tablespoons « Fry onion until brown. Sprinkle in curry
2 1/2Ib or about 1kg lean pork, cubed powder and flour and cook for 1 minute, Add
1 clove garlic apricots, cider and stock. Bring slowly to
4 level teaspoons medium curry powder boil and simmer until thick.
(according to taste) « Add other ingredients and pour over pork.
20z/50g raisins Cover and cook
20z/50g plain flour + 325F, 170C, Gas 3, for about 2 hours until
1/20z/10g brown sugar tender

1 onion peeled and chopped
salt & pepper

4 tablespoons oil

2 bay leaves

This recipe was first published in 'Smashing Grub' which was a recipe book compiled by
members of SMASH, a women's group at St Mary's Nantwich. The proceeds went to the
local organization for research into metabolic diseases. This organization is now called
CLIMB. Thanks go to Angela Pugh who submitted the recipe (many!) years ago. | still use

- it's delicious!
Angela wrote that she used this recipe again at New Year as it's always popular. She got
it from a magazine called Home & Freezer Digest - about 40 years ago!

Isobel

=
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Mr M Alexander ] Mrs S Parker

Mrs M Booth Mr & Mrs Ablard

Please Note The scheduled services may be suspended if there are any changes to Covid
restrictions. Please look out for notices around the village and on the website.

From the Register Help Needed

Baptism

On 2nd January 2022

Emilia Ava Shingler, infant daughter of
Lisa and Benjamin Shingler was baptised
at St Oswald's.

We welcome Emilia and all her family.

AlAnon

AlAnon

You have probably heard of AA but maybe
not AlAnon.

AlAnon exists to help anyone who has
been affected by alcoholism in a family
member or a friend. There are no dues for
membership and usually only Christian
names are used so that anonymity is
preserved.

There are 'live' or face to face meetings -
Sandbach is one, but since the pandemic
many meetings have been conducted over
Zoom.

There is one such, based in Nantwich, on
Saturday mornings, from 11am until
12.30pm.

If you would like any information then
phone Isobel Burnley on 01270 624521

Does anyone out there fancy a little job
helping to produce this magazine?

It involves finding and collecting
information about rotas, baptisms, the
school etc and sending them, by email, to
the editor.

Then part of a morning is spent proof
reading all the contributions.

The new magazines are later delivered to
Worleston and have to be sorted into
bundles and then taken to the people who
kindly put them through your door.

Please let one of the Wardens know if you
are interested. Thanks.

Sue Heap would like to thank everyone for
the many kind messages, cards and letters
of condolence she has received following

the death of Geoffrey. They are very much

appreciated.
O
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Coffee and Cake
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St Oswald's Worleston

Saturday February 5%
from 10am-12 noon.

Come along and enjoy a Coffee & Cake and a chat.
Everyone welcome for as little or as long a time as you wish
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Graham Tresidder & Son

CREWE & NMAMTWICH FUMNERAL SERVICES

An individual caring & professional 24 hour service

Golden Chc.m:j *

The Squarne
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Ash House Boarding Kennels
When you go on holiday, your dog should too!

& Licensed luxury purpose built heated canine accommodation
% Set in breath taking central Cheshire countryside
st Lots of countryside exercise and TLC

& All breeds and family groups welcome
& Doggy day care

T

Nigel & Barbara Burrows are proud of their long
established family business founded 1845
Complete Funeral Arrangements
Personal day and night service

Private Chapel of Rest in peaceful rural surroundings
Snowdrop Villa, Swanley, Nantwich, Cheshire, CW5 8QB

....... Tel: 01270 524243 / 07711 468917 . . .

[SAILF] . . =

&= Email: barb.burrows2@gmail.com  Chartcr
www.awburrowsnantwich.co.uk

=
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lenzflair Photography

T:07939954806  E:pwillamson@lenzaircom  W: www.lenzf lair.com

GRANTS BUTCHERS

(Within Minshull Nurseries)

A fine range of quality
meats.
Everything from a crown
roast for your dinner party,
to a bone for the dog!

Quality service and advice.
"It's what we do"

(7 days per week)

Also Hog Roasts, BBQ's
and Hot Carverys.

01270 522068
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reaseheath.ac.uk




j‘SHA SUPERB C.iI'.EANING:

SUPERB CLEANING
CARPETS STONE ; ;
UPHOLSTERY TILE & GROUT Five en-suite rooms
LEATHER WooD in an all-purpose built
RUGS DRIVEWAYS R AR AR
CURTAINS PATIOS LA :

MATTRESSES DECKING

STAIN REMOVAL & PROTECTION

ol 10

Tim Shaw recommended & used by leading home

furnishing retailers since 1997.

www.shawclean.co.uk

Cheshire Areas - FREE advice, quotes and fully insured.

0078907066:5122(8)1772 twumﬂ 270528213

hrfgﬁMﬂhtmltcﬂ? 4dw

Joseph Clarke Tree Care
All aspects of tree work undertaken
01270 528311 / 07802828024

clarkestreecare@hotmail.com




Contacts for Baptisms, Weddings & Funerals etc are as follows
Rev’d Anne Lawson 01270 628864 The Vicarage, Chester Road
Email revanne@uwclub.net Acton, Cheshire, CW5 8LG
Email revanne@uwclub.net
Parish Office open at the vicarage - Tuesday & Thursday 9:30 am -12 Noon
Email: crosscountryparishes@outlook.com

Licensed readers Isobel Burnley 624521 reader@marshlane.f2s.com
Ann Nicholas 528273 annnicholasO@gmail.com
St David’s St Oswald’s
Churchwardens
Mr R Nicholas 528273 Mr M Alexander 624404
Mr R Brooks 528278 Mrs | Burnley 624521

Other Parish Office holders
PCC Secretaries

Mrs H Pope 528755 TBA
PCC Treasurers
Mrs G Ward 01606 554869 Mr D Booth 627277
Organists
Mr R Nicholas 528273 TBA
Magazine Reps
Mrs A Nicholas 528273 Contact the Churchwardens
www.wettenhallchurch.org.uk www.worlestonchurch.org.uk
CW7 4DN CWS5 6DN

All Copy for the next magazine must be with
your parish rep or sent to the editor at
crosscountryparishesnews@gmail.com
NO LATER THAN
Friday 11t February 2022
For Advertising contact Roger on

01270 528273.

For missing birthdays on the list or for special birthday announcements
email the editor as for copy or phone Peter on 07939 954806

When you contact one of our advertisers please mention that you found
their advert in our magazine. Their invaluable support helps keep the
magazine free for you.

This magazine is printed for us by Lenzflair Photography in Crewe 07939 954806
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;; HJ Lea OﬂkES Independent British Millers / 1675

MiLLers OF HicH QuaLity ANimAL Feeps

DELIVERING HIGH PERFORMANCE

- PROVEN CONSISTENT CONVENTIONAL & ORGANIC|FEEDS
- EXCEFTIONAI. TECHNICAL SUPPORT =

T: 01270 782222 www.hjlea.com

YOUR LOCAL MULTI-AWARD
WINNING FORD RETAILER

B FOURTH GENERATION " MOTABILITY APPROVED
FAMILY BUSINESS » FORD DIRECT

m ESTABLISHED 1827 AUTHORISED DEALER

® USED CAR SALES (OVER 95% ® SERVICE AND MOT CENTRE
WITH FULL SERVICE HISTORY) 4 AccEsSORIES AND -

® NEW FORD CAR SALES FARTS DEPARTMENT

Cliff Dickenson & Son (Winsford) Limited
Station Road, Winsford, Cheshire, CW7 3D0Q
01606 592 352 www.cliffdickenson.co.uk




